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Dear Parents 
 

Welcome to Week 7!! 
 

A great day was had by everyone last Thursday with the 
Book Week parade, activities and special lunch all being 
very popular. In this day of technology and instant 
gratification it is pleasing that books can offer enjoyment, 
pleasure and intrigue for both young and old alike! May 
the printed version live on!  
Thank you to the staff who organised the day and to the 
parents who were able to assist with the preparation of 
the hot lunches. 
 

The Insight SRC surveys have now been completed. I 
look forward to viewing the results as they will often 
determine where a school places emphasis to improve 
performance in the short and medium term. Iôm confident 
that enough were completed to give an honest picture of 
St Stephenôs. Thank you to those who were able to 
complete the survey. 
 

A number of speech pathology sessions have been 
arranged for some of our students next Thursday. Please 
make sure you have the time of the appointment correct 

as there is one meeting after another scheduled on this day. 
 

Tomorrow (Thursday) we will have our Fatherôs Day Stall & Raffle. Please refer to 
information within the newsletter. 
 

On Friday our Year 5/6 students will be visiting Keon Park Kinderôs 3 year old group 
to share something of what they have been doing at school as well as to assist with story 
reading and outside activities. We are hoping that for all involved it will be a positive 
experience!  
 

SHON productions have visited the school with the intention of producing a film we can 
use as a promotional tool for our website and other locations. It would be appreciated if 
all students could be videoed or photographed in a ónormalô school environment. I know 
we have asked permission to use visual images for various communication but have not 
always received a reply. If you have a reason that you donôt want your child 
photographed please let me know. If you have previously stated no but would like the 
opportunity for your child to be involved in the production I would also like you to inform 
me. 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES  

 
AUGUST 
  
30th -  Fatherôs Day Stall & Raffle 
31st ï Cooking Grade 5/6 
 

SEPTEMBER 
2nd ï Fathers Day 
3rd -  All Classes on Excursions 
8th  - Birthday of Our Lady 
21st ï End of Term 3 
 

Community Playgroup 2018 
Every Tues. 9.00 ï 11.00 
  
Office Hours 
Mon to Thurs  
8.30 am to 3.30pm 
 

Uniform Times 
Tues & Wed mornings 
8.50am to 9.15 am 
 
   Unforeseen events may cause  
   some dates to change 
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Cooking will see the 5/6ôs baking for the 3/4ôs this Friday. Looking forward to seeing the 
result!! 
Next Monday the whole school will be involved in a number of activities. 5/6ôs are out at a 
Hoop Time Basketball competition, 3/4ôs are off to Federation Square to see what ACMI 
has to offer and P-2ôs will be heading off to Anakie Park as part of their inquiry topic this 
term! Please note only Grace will be in the office and that all students need to be at 
school on time in order for the departure of buses not to be delayed!! Please let the 
school know ASAP if your child is unwell and not able to attend. 
 
Bring on the footy finals!! 
 

Have a great week! 

 

Richard Keele 
Principal 
 

The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary  

 

Mary, Mother of Jesus give me your Heart, so beautiful, so 
pure, so Immaculate, so full of love and humility, that I may be 

able to receive Jesus in the Bread of Life, Love Him as You 
loved Him and serve Him as You served Him in the distressing 

disguise of the poorest of the poor. 
Amen. 

 

 
 

SCHOOL FEES 
All accounts must be paid in FULL by 18th September (unless arrangements have 
been agreed to to make regular ongoing payments of an agreed amount over a 
longer period).   

 

 FEES 
There are a number of families that have not yet paid the Student Levy fee, Camp fees 
and the First Instalment of school fees. Could this please be done as soon as possible.  
There is the option of making payments online through internet banking, please make 
sure that you enter your account number (it is on the top right hand corner of your 
statement) or your childôs name so that the payment is allocated to the correct family.  

 
Account Details When making payments 

BANK BSB ACCOUNT NUMBER 

NATIONAL 083 ï 347 143250728 
 
 

 

SCHOOL FEES 
All families who are still owing for Term 1, 2 & 3 of School 

Fees are now due to be paid.  
I thank families who have paid and are up to date. 

All accounts must be paid in full by 18th September (unless 
arrangements have been made and agreed to with the Principal  

Mr Richard Keele). 
 (Cash or Cheque payment or via EFT transfer) 



 

ALL  SCHOOL CLOTHING MUST BE MARKED WITH THE  
CHIL DðS NAME WITH A PERMANENT MARKE R  

STUDENT ABSENCE 

IF YOUR CHILD IS GOING TO BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL EITHER SICK, 
APPOINTMENT OR LATE, THE SCHOOL NEEDS TO BE NOTIFIED BY 9 A.M. FIRST 
THING IN THE MORNING AT THE COMMENCEMENT OF THE DAY. YOU CAN 
LEAVE A MESSAGE AT THE OFFICE THE SCHOOL NUMBER IS 9460 3566. 
 

LATE TO SCHOOL 

There is still a number of Children who are late on a daily basis, this is an 
disruption to the teacher and the classes learning time. School starting time is  

8.50 a.m. Children need to come to the office and sign in if they arrive after 9 a.m. 
 

EARLY TO SCHOOL 

There are a number of children arriving to school early, please be reminded that the 
school grounds are not supervised before 8.35 a.m. 
 
 

CONTACT DETAILS   
The School needs to have up to date contact details of family phone numbers, mobiles, 
addresses and emergency contact details. If your details have changed, please advise 
the office of the changes immediately.  
 

UNIFORM SHOP   

The school Uniform Shop is only open on Tuesday/Wednesday morning between 
8.50am ï 9.15am.   If you wish to order uniforms at other times you can leave your 
order in the office with the correct money and the Uniform Shop Co-ordinator will put the 
order together.  Your order can then be picked up from the school office.   
 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2019 
Parents who have older children already at St Stephenôs and have a younger sibling who 
is ready to start in 2019 (needs to be turning 5 before April 30th 2019) need to have 
enrolment forms in. Acceptance letters have gone out to families with children starting in 
2019. Donôt forget to grab an enrolment form to fill out to secure your position. 
 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 
 

This month, we have chosen Nam in year 4 as our Aussie of the Month. He 
has shown Responsibility in doing his classroom jobs. Well Done Nam! 
 
 
 

STUDENT WELLBEING 

Dear Parents, 
 

This week I have shared with you an article about Perfectionism. Perfectionism is a 
modern curse in families and schools. Fear of making mistakes holds children back and 
is a great impediment to children reaching their full potential. 
Leading parenting educator Michael Gose shares strategies to help perfectionists. 
 

Here at St Stephenôs we encourage students to have a go, make mistakes and be 
resilient enough to learn from these mistakes. We are all learners and making mistakes 
is part of this learning process. 
 

 

 



BOOK WEEK PHOTOS 
 

A great day for Book Week celebrations, the children enjoyed participating in many 
activities along with dressing up in many different characters.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

FATHERôS DAY RAFFLE        
Donations! Donations! are welcomed for the Fatherôs Day Raffle 
to be held on Thursday 30th August. The Parents and Friends 

are taking donations for the Fatherôs Day raffle, all donations accepted to the 
front office. Make sure you return your raffle tickets.    
 

COOKING PROGRAM 
 

On Friday 17th August the Grade 1/2 cooked up some beautiful tasty cookies, Chocolate 
Chip with ADVOCADO. It is a great way to introduce healthy fats into your childôs diet. 
Avocados are full of nutrients, vitamins B5, B6, C, E and K as well as folate, potassium 
and a number of other great things. It was mixed with sugary goodness so they were 
enjoyed by all. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Chocolate Chip Cookies with Advocado 
prep: 15 minutes - cook 20 minutes - Ready in 55 minutes 

 Ingredients 

¶ 2 ¼ cups all-purpose flour 

¶ 1 tsp baking powder  

¶ 1/2 tsp salt 

¶ 3/4 cup white sugar 

¶ 3/4 cup brown sugar 

¶ 1/2 cup unsalted butter softened 

¶ 1/2 cup mashed advocado 
¶ 1 tsp vanilla extract 
¶ 1 egg 
¶ 1/2 cup chocolate chips 

Method 

1. Preheat oven to 180 degrees. 

2. Cover baking trays with baking paper. 

3. Combine flour, baking soda, and salt in a bowl. 

4. Beat white sugar, brown sugar, butter, advocado and vanilla extract together in a 

bowl using an electric mixer until creamy; beat in egg until smooth. 

5. Stir flour mixture, a few tablespoons at a time, into creamed mixture until dough is 

just mixed; stir in chocolate chips. Drop dough by the spoonful onto the baking 

sheets. 

6. Bake in the preheated oven until edges of cookies are lightly browned around 20 

minutes. Cool cookies on baking sheet for 2 minutes before transferring to a wire 

rake to cool completely. 

 

Next week the Grad 5/6ôs will be attempting to make ricotta and spinach Cannelloni. 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 


